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Seattle ASCE/Ports and Waterways Joint Meeting 

Wednesday, February 9, 2011 

Place: South Lake Union Courtyard Marriott 
925 Westlake Avenue North, Seattle  
(complimentary parking at the hotel) 

Cost: $30 per person ($35 for late reservations)  
Students $10; Unemployed members $10 
Spouses and guests are welcome. 
Cash or checks payable to ASCE are accepted.  

Meal:  Buffet-style dinner; entree options are Portobello Mushroom  
Ravioli or Chicken Marsala. (Dietary restrictions can be  
accommodated.) 

5:30 Socialize 

6:15 Dinner 

7:00 Program: Thatcher Bailey (Seattle Parks Foundation) and 
Pooja Jain (Moffatt & Nichol) 

8:45 Adjourn 

Program:  
South Lake Union Park: Journey of 

Transformation of an Industrial Site into an 
Urban Waterfront Park 

 The park opened to the public on September 25th and became one of the 

centerpieces of the rapidly developing South Lake Union neighborhood. 

The one-of-a-kind, 12-acre urban park in Seattle also serves as a center for 

cultural and marine heritage. The project included significant 

environmental restoration effort as well. Some highlights of the project 

are bulkhead replacement, contaminated soil removal, 1500 feet of 

shoreline restoration, and creation of a new lake beach. Thatcher Bailey 

(Seattle Parks Foundation) will provide insight on the history of the site 

and development of the park and its role in the community. Pooja Jain 

(Moffatt & Nichol) will present the design and construction challenges 

associated with the marine design and construction including shoreline 

restoration in the realization of the South Lake Union Park.  

 

 

Please make your reservations by 
NOON Friday, February 4, using one of the following methods : 

 

• Call 206-926-0482 (voice mail system — please leave message) 

• Send email to: seattleascereservations@gmail.com  

 
Please mention any allergies or restrictive diets with your RSVP, so the 

caterer can accommodate 

Section Officers 

October 1, 2010—September 30, 2011 
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Erin Fletcher, Director (2011) 
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Stefanie Herzstein, Director (2012) 
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 425-451-4009 
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President’s Column 

By Marc Schulte, P.E. 

Civil Engineering and Our Communities 

Community is important to our profession because one 

of the basic purposes of the civil engineering profession 

is to serve the community. In turn, it is our communi-

ties that define the set of activities and/or knowledge 

that are useful and valued in our society. As a result, 

recognizing and listening to the diverse communities 

we come from and serve will make for a stronger civil 

engineering profession.  

What types of communities might we find within our profession? The prima-

ry ones I think of include: learners, instructors, and practitioners. All these 

engineering communities come from and serve the broader “community of 

the whole.” 

Our community of learners, particularly in engineering and the sciences, must 

be a community of creativity, inventiveness, and teamwork. Human capital is 

like a natural resource, with a large reservoir of talent available for profes-

sions like civil engineering to discover and develop. Like an oil field, if we 

keep mining the same talent pools over and over, we risk stunting or even 

shrinking the potential growth of our profession. Fortunately there is ample 

opportunity to expand the available talent pool through increased diversity 

and inclusivity. We must consider strategies that can help us find the next 

generation of civil engineers through the STEM (science, technology, engi-

 
The deadline for the  
March 2011 issue is 

5:00 p.m. 
Friday, February 18, 2011 

 
~~~~~~~ 

 
Your newsletter editor is: 

Todd Crandell 
seattleASCEnews@gmail.com 

 
Please send correspondence to: 

Attn: Todd Crandell 
R. W. Beck, Inc. 

1001 Fourth Avenue, Suite 2500 
Seattle, WA 98154 

Phone: (206) 459-2250 
 
 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS: 
All change of address information 
(including your e-mail address for 
the newsletter) should be provided 

directly to ASCE at www.asce.org or: 
1801 Alexander Bell Drive,  

Reston, VA 20191-4400.  
The Seattle Section will receive the 
updated information from ASCE. 
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ASCE SEATTLE SECTION 
NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING RATES 

 
Employment Ads: 

Employees Wanted:  
75 cents per word 

Seeking Employment:  
First 75 words free 
75 cents per each additional word 

Display and Business Card Ads: 
Contact the editor at  
seattleASCEnews@gmail.com  
for pricing and format requirements. 

See President’s Column on page 3 

Bios for February 9 Speakers 

Thatcher Bailey started as executive director of Seattle Parks Foundation 

in the Fall of 2010. A native of Seattle, he had been working for the last 13 

years in Port Townsend, first as publisher at Copper Canyon Press, then 

executive director of Centrum, and finally as lead of the Fort Worden 

Collaborative and Port Townsend Public Development Authority, 

preserving and revitalizing one of Washington’s most beloved state parks. 

In Seattle, Mr Bailey was founding president of Bailey Boushay House and 

Artist Trust and served as president of the Pride Foundation.  

Pooja Jain is a practicing Structural Engineer for 10 years. She joined 

Moffatt & Nichol following graduate studies in structural engineering at 

the University of California, Berkeley. The majority of her experience has 

been in the field of earthquake engineering and performance-based design 

of waterfront structures and other infrastructure projects for Ports and 

Harbors, marina and marine oil terminals, in California and the Pacific 

Northwest. Ms. Jain served as the Project Manager for marine engineering 

activities as part of a multidisciplinary team for the South Lake Union 

Park development.  

mailto:seattleASCEnews@gmail.com
http://www.asce.org
http://www.seattleasce.org/
mailto:seattleASCEnews@gmail.com
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neering, and math) pipeline. Also, we must consider how 

we can build a workplace that will make aspiring young 

civil engineers want to stay in the profession.  

Engineering education also involves a community of in-

structors. Because engineering programs are part of a larg-

er university academic environment, this community of 

instructors can be an incredibly diverse and rich resource. 

Universities and grant-funding agencies have done their 

utmost to encourage inter-disciplinary research, yet I think 

this inter-disciplinary approach has been somewhat lost in 

translation when applied to the engineering classroom. In 

over six years of undergraduate and graduate engineering 

education and hundreds of hours in the engineering class-

room, I cannot remember a class where a non-engineer 

actually gave a lecture. Admittedly this observation is 

growing more ancient every year, but I find it a stark con-

trast to the professional world I entered post-graduation, 

where I interact with biologists, environmental scientists, 

parks and urban planners, landscape architects on an al-

most daily basis.  

In the fields of engineering of applied sciences, there is 

also an extended community of professional practitioners 

that can lend significant insight and lessons learned from 

“the real world.” The typical approach for leveraging the 

professional community is to bring practicing engineers to 

advise students during a “capstone” design course later 

during the undergraduate curriculum. But might it be 

more effective for engineering programs to involve profes-

sional practitioners earlier and more often, to help increase 

interest and bring real-world experience into the engineer-

ing classroom? Moreover, practitioners can play a vital 

role in introducing and inviting K-12 learners to the civil 

engineering profession. 

Finally, civil engineers must recognize their responsibili-

ties to the community of the whole. Our attitudes about 

public safety, sustainability, and concerns about environ-

mental and social justice all are a reflection of community 

values. Engineers must listen to the needs and desires of 

our communities, integrating the sometimes divergent 

perspectives. In the past, engineering ethics has focused 

on professional practice, business, and workplace ethics; 

societies like the Order of the Engineer continue to remind 

engineers of their paramount commitment to public safe-

ty. More recently, the engineering profession has expand-

ed their ethical horizons to social and environmental jus-

tice. In particular, Engineers without Borders has helped 

both students and professionals alike become cognizant of 

their personal agency and professional obligations to the 

developing world.  

Recognizing and listening to the diverse communities we 

come from and serve will make for a stronger civil engi-

neering profession and create a better world for all. Do 

you have thoughts on civil engineering and our communi-

ties? Please let me know (marc.schulte@tetratech.com); I’d 

like to hear your perspective.  

Regards, 

Marc Schulte, P.E. 

Seattle Section President 

President’s Column (continued from page 2) 

CALL FOR ENTRIES: 2010 Local Outstanding Civil Engineering  

Achievement Awards Program 

By Ron Bard, P.E., Immediate Past President 

Have you been doing interesting work? Did you complete 

an innovative project in 2010? 

Start planning to apply for a Local Outstanding Civil Engi-

neering Achievement Award. Don’t miss this opportunity 

to gain recognition for you and your organization or cli-

ents. The application process is relatively simple and win-

ners receive terrific benefits, including:  

 Make a presentation about your project at our June 

meeting  

 Receive plaques for you and your organization or cli-

ents  

 Be offered a feature page in our monthly ASCE news-

letter that reaches over 2,400 civil engineers in the Pu-

get Sound area  

 Post your project on our webpage  

 Display your project at one of our monthly meetings  

 Display your project at the ASCE booth at the Annual 

Engineers Week Fair  

 Be nominated for an Outstanding Project Award in 

Region 8 which covers Washington, Oregon, Arizona, 

Utah, Nevada, Idaho, Montana, Alaska and Hawaii  

 Looks fantastic on your resume  

Don’t delay! Entry Deadline is March 4, 2011.  

For the Application and Rules visit www.seattleasce.org/

mailto:marc.schulte@tetratech.com
http://www.seattleasce.org/awards
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REBUILDING TOGETHER –  

April 30, 2011  

By Arthur Fleming 

Ready to help an elderly neighbor, or small non profit 

with a home repair or cleanup project? Mark your calen-

dar for Saturday April 30, 2011 and stand by to help pro-

vide physical assistance to someone who can’t. This year 

marks the 

11th year 

that the Se-

attle Section 

has contrib-

uted funds 

and hun-

dreds of la-

bor hours to 

provide improvements to a home and family. Typically 

the goal is to improve personal safety, access, or warmth 

and comfort in the home.   

In early March we will need help planning our work and 

organizing our team. Specifically, looking for help with: 

 Volunteer Coordinator (help track and organize this 

year’s volunteers 

 Team Captain (oversee site activates) 

Last year we built one large access ramps, painted sever-

al interior rooms, worked with 3 professional electricians 

to rewire the basement and add several new outlets up-

stairs, built a timber retaining wall, demolished a near-

collapse carport wall, and helped the home owner clear 

out the basement. In 2008 we dug out a failing CMU re-

taining wall, built a nice new concrete block wall, and 

installed a steel fence and gate.  

Rebuilding Together Seattle reports: The need in our 

community is great - our office currently has 48 clients 

on our waiting list with 20 pending applications!  We are 

happy to know we will be able to assist at least 25 of the-

se homeowners and non-profit organizations this spring. 

If you are interested in helping out, and giving back to 

our community, please contact Arthur Fleming at 

(206) 601-5777 or athurjfleming@aol.com. Thank you! 

Nomination Forms Available for 
ASCE Region 8 

2010 Engineer and Projects of the 

Year Awards 

By Ron Borowski, Region 8 Governor and Seattle 

Section Member 

The ASCE Region 8 Board of Governors is requesting 

nominations for 2010 Region 8 Engineer of the Year 

Awards and 2010 Project of the Year Awards.  

Awards will be given in the following categories: 

 Region 8 Engineer of the Year (Five Categories) 

 Major Project of the Year (>$10 million) 

 Minor Project of the Year (<$10 million) 

The goals of the awards are to: 

 Recognize achievement at the regional level 

 Identify strong candidates for the Society awards 

 Foster more overall public recognition of civil engi-

neering achievements 

These awards are for the nine state regional level awards 

process. The Seattle Section has a concurrent process 

underway for the Section project awards. Award win-

ners from both processes can be candidates for the Socie-

ty’s Projects and Leaders Awards. 

The application process is simple and straightforward. 

The deadline is March 8, 2011. Now is the time to start 

identifying projects and distinguished engineers and 

gathering the supportive information. Project submittals 

are welcome from all sectors of civil engineering. For 

more information, visit www.asce.org/

PPLContent.aspx?id=10021 for the awards, or see the 

award descriptions and nomination forms that are avail-

able from your local ASCE section. 

ASCE Seattle Section Executive 

Board Meeting Minutes 

Minutes for January 27, 2011  

The January 27 minutes will be published in the March 
2011 newsletter.  

mailto:athurjfleming@aol.com
http://www.asce.org/PPLContent.aspx?id=10021
http://www.asce.org/PPLContent.aspx?id=10021
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Each year, ASCE participates in events at the Engineer's 

Week Fair, which this year will be February 19 from 

10:00 to 5:00 at the Museum of Flight, 9404 East Marginal 

Way South in Seattle. The Fair, open and free to the pub-

lic, provides a fun, hands-on environment to see and 

hear about the various engineering disciplines, as well as 

encourage K-12 students to think about engineering as a 

career. The event is sponsored by the Puget Sound Engi-

neering Council (PSEC), which is a consortium of 20 en-

gineering societies of which ASCE is a charter member. 

The fair includes display booths staffed with volunteers 

from the member societies with hands on displays to 

show students the creative and fun side of engineering. 

In addition, the Fair also features ASCE's Younger Mem-

ber Forum's (YMF) Popsicle Stick Bridge Competition 

where students from over 20 high schools will test their 

model bridges to see how much weight the bridges can 

support and how accurately the teams can predict the 

load capacity of the bridges. This is a great event that 

showcases the talents of the competing teams as well as 

the organization and enthusiasm of the YMF in orches-

trating the event! 

This year we are looking for volunteers that are available 

to staff our display booth for a shift that may last be-

tween 1.5 and 2 hours. If you are interested in being a 

volunteer, please send your contact info and availability 

(i.e., morning or afternoon shift) to Paul Grant at 

pgrant@pangeoinc.com. 

Volunteers Needed for  

ASCE’s Booth at the Engineers Week Fair on February 19th 

By Paul Grant, P.E. 

mailto:pgrant@pangeoinc.com
http://www.asce.org/PPLContent.aspx?id=10021
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The 53rd Annual PSEC Awards Ban-

quet will be held Saturday, February 

26th, at 6:00 PM in the Boeing Muse-

um of Flight. This is a unique oppor-

tunity to celebrate the profession of 

engineering and to recognize the ex-

traordinary achievements of our col-

leagues.  

This year’s keynote presentation will 

be provided by Mr. Michael P. 

Delaney, Vice President of Engineer-

ing for Boeings Commercial Airplane 

Division who will speak on future 

trends in commercial aviation and 

next steps for the Boeing Company.   

Honorees for the evening will include 

recipients of the Academic Engineer 

of the Year, Industry Engineer of the 

Year, Government Engineer of the 

Year, Young Engineer of the Year and 

Professional Engineer of the Year. 

This year’s recipients include two 

section members, Professor Steve 

Burges (Academic award) and John 

Tawresey (Professional award). This 

year’s recipients include: 

Academic Engineer-of-the-Year 

Prof. Stephen Burges, P.E. 

Nominated by the American Society 

of Civil Engineers (ASCE) 

Government Engineer-of-the-Year 

Michael Mucha, P.E. 

Nominated by the American Public 

Works Association (APWA) 

Industry Engineer-of-the-Year 

Tamaira Ross 

Nominated by the Society of Women 

Engineers (SWE) 

Professional Engineer-of-the-Year 

John Tawresey, S.E., P.E. 

Nominated by the American Society 

of Civil Engineers (ASCE) 

 

Puget Sound Engineering Council’s (PSEC) Engineer's Award Banquet 

By Paul Grant, P.E. 

PSEC Past President & ASCE PSEC Representative 

Young Engineer-of-the-Year 

Danielle Vardaro 

Nominated by the Society of Women 

Engineers (SWE) 

Please join us at the banquet to honor 

the awards winners. For more infor-

mation on the banquet and a link to 

the registration page, visit 

www.pseconline.org/Events/

AwardsBanquet/. 

mailto:jolynleslie@pnws-awwa.org
pnws-awwa.org
http://www.pseconline.org/Events/AwardsBanquet/
http://www.pseconline.org/Events/AwardsBanquet/
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Employment Notices 
To post an employment notice or an employment wanted notice in the 
newsletter and on the Section’s web site, please contact the editor in 
advance of the monthly deadline. Rates for advertising are shown on 
page 2. 

Seeking Employment 

Licensed Sr. Civil Engineer/Project Manager with over 

20 years of local experience designing and managing, 

multi-disciplined transportation improvement projects 

from planning to final design. Projects ranged from local 

street improvements to large highway expansions. Good 

working relationship with numerous local agencies and 

WSDOT. Prepared WSDOT and DOE stormwater reports 

and worked on Design-Build projects. For more infor-

mation please see www.linkedin.com/in/attilalaszlope 

or contact Attila Laszlo at Attila.laszlo@comcast.net or 

(206) 406-6514.  

Welcome New ASCE Members! 

We welcome the following 25 members, who joined the Seattle Section since December 7! 

Mr. Kevin Crow EIT, A.M.ASCE 

Mr. Jeff Wale P.E., M.ASCE 

Mr. Cal Bearman EIT, S.M.ASCE 

Janice Marlega P.E., M.ASCE 

Mr. Wade Lundberg M.ASCE 
PND Engineers 

Ms. Ruth‐Anne Heath A.M.ASCE 

Mr. Jhon Smith Ph.D., P.E., M.ASCE 
Seattle University 

Mr. Kolby Burke S.M.ASCE 

Mr. Jonathan Gibson S.M.ASCE 

Mr. E. Steven Toth A.M.ASCE 
E. Steven Toth, Consulting 

Mr. Brian Reznick P.E., M.ASCE 
Shannon & Wilson Inc 

Mr. Aleksandr Onishchenko S.M.ASCE 

Mr. Matthew Salmon EIT, A.M.ASCE 
AECOM 

Ms. Alexandra Fussell S.M.ASCE 

Mr. Jason Lee S.M.ASCE 

Mr. Justin Cook S.M.ASCE 

Mrs. Amy Thatcher P.E., M.ASCE 

Miss Tiffany Mcclaskey A.M.ASCE 

Mr. Troy Solly S.M.ASCE 

Mr. Dean Furr P.E., M.ASCE 

Mr. Zachary Slota S.M.ASCE 

Benjamin Starr P.E., M.ASCE 

Mr. Nicholas Ringstad S.M.ASCE 
3‐Tier Alaska, Corp. 

Erik Emerson P.E., M.ASCE 
Perteet, Inc. 

Angelene McDaniel P.E., M.ASCE 

Fellowship Program at  

Lake Washington Technical College  

Lake Washington Technical College (LWTC) has been 

designated by the U.S. Federal Highway Administration 

(FHWA) to operate the Dwight D. Eisenhower Commu-

nity College Transportation Fellowship Program on its 

campus during the 2011-2012 Academic Year. This fel-

lowship program provides students in a wide array of 

disciplines with the opportunity to conduct applied 

transportation research (e.g. traffic operations, traffic 

patterns, transportation policy, etc.), under the advise-

ment of Dr. Jun Ho, Civil Engineering Graphics faculty 

at LWTC, in his role as the Eisenhower Program Cam-

pus Manager. The goal of the Eisenhower Fellowship 

Program is to promote community college students’ in-

terest in the transportation field and also the fellowship 

provides tuition and other financial assistance for LWTC 

students while doing research. For details about the fel-

lowship and civil engineering graphics at LWTC please 

visit: 

http://www.lwtc.edu/Academics/

Programs_of_Study/Civil_Engineering_Graphics.xml 

http://www.linkedin.com/in/attilalaszlope
mailto:Attila.laszlo@comcast.net
http://www.lwtc.edu/Academics/Programs_of_Study/Civil_Engineering_Graphics.xml
http://www.lwtc.edu/Academics/Programs_of_Study/Civil_Engineering_Graphics.xml


 Calendar of Upcoming Events 
(for complete calendar, visit 

www.seattleasce.org) 

Saturday, February 5, 2011, 8:30 AM 
History & Heritage Committee 
Location: Grand Central Bakery on Eastlake (1616 
Eastlake Ave E, Seattle, WA 98102, ph: 206.957.9505 
or 206.957.9508) 
 
Thursday, February 10, 2011, 6:00 PM 
YMF - February Community Service Event: Food 
Lifeline 
Location: Food Lifeline (1702 NE 150th Street, Shore-
line) 
RSVP with Andrew Natzel (natzel@pbworld.com) 
by COB Feb. 9. 
 
Saturday, February 19, 2011, 9:00 AM 
16th Annual Popsicle Stick Bridge Competition 
Location: Museum of Flight (9404 East Marginal 
Way South, Seattle, WA 98108) 
Contact: Sunny Rose (roses@pbworld.com) or Robin 
Lee (rlee@brwncald.com). 
 
Saturday, February 26, 2011, 6:00 PM 
2011 PSEC Awards Banquet 
Location: Museum of Flight (9404 East Marginal 
Way South, Seattle, WA 98108) 
For more information, visit www.pseconline.org/
Events/AwardsBanquet/ 
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ASCE provides its members with many benefits,  
but did you know . . . 

ASCE Provides Podcasts with Civil 

Engineering Leaders  

The ASCE Industry Leaders Council sponsors Insights, a 

monthly podcast series with noted civil engineering in-

dustry leaders discussing their perspectives and insights 

into the successful practice of civil engineering. The dis-

cussions cover a wide range of issues and featured 

guests share their unique experiences and interests. Au-

dio files can be downloaded for listening anytime from 

portable devices such as iPods or from any personal 

computer. Check them out at http://insights.asce.org/. 

Recent episodes feature Governor Edward G. Rennell, 

governor of Pennsylvania and Jared L. Cohon, Carnegie 

Mellon University President. 

http://www.seattleasce.org/
mailto:natzel@pbworld.com
mailto:roses@pbworld.com
mailto:rlee@brwncald.com
http://www.pseconline.org/Events/AwardsBanquet/
http://www.pseconline.org/Events/AwardsBanquet/
http://insights.asce.org/

